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Welcome to óAround the Collieô and welcome to SPRING! ñAt last éwe say together! ñ 
Springtime is a glorious time of the year in the high country ï gorgeous days, sun shining 
and spring rain (at night hopefully) to soak the lawns and garden and to fill Kevinôs rain 
gauge. 
 
We trust everyone has been enjoying the diverse range of 
activities recently and all the special friends who enrich our 
Bindaree program.  Our fortnightly snooker morning with the 
Mansfield Shire Youth Engagement Program (YEP) is 
proving to be popular and it seems our fellas have been 
blitzing the young folk with their crafty and strategic shots! 
Maybe it was our Butler (David dressed as a butler for our 
Aged care week High tea celebrations) that may have put 
them off their shots!  

 
The High Tea was a fabulous day ï many thanks must go to Cherie, 
Nerine and the team from the Hospital kitchen who provided the most 
amazing spread ï all the yummy scones, sandwiches and those awesome 
sponge cakes were just unbelievable (and extremely yummy) Thank you 
also to our friends from the Steiner School Orchestra who provided our 
wonderful music and the preppys with their circle of song.  
 
We certainly have a lot to look forward to in Spring ï lots of outings as we 
head off to see the Bald Archys in Swanpool as well as other trips 
scheduled for Fridays! Springtime Art afternoons with local artists Caral 
Burrell and Mary Covill have stepped up a notch in readiness for the 
Bindaree Art Show scheduled for October as part of the Mansfield Shire 

Seniorsô Week program.  The encouragement, patience and expertise of the artists is 
amazing and we welcome anyone who would like to have a go! Next date is 7

th
 September 

so come along -   itôs fun and the afternoon teas are just awesome.  
 
Footyôs home and away season is over for another year ï Now the finals but we know the 
mighty Tigers are up for that day in September! Lisa won our footy tipping with Julie and Peg 
close behind taking 2

nd
 and 3

rd
! Great news for all the bombers supporters ï theyôre in the 

finals as well ï that is until the tigers roar and knock em out!  Go Tigers ! 
 
Phyllis, our Roving Reporter has been out and about sizing up her next victims!  We meet 
and have a few laughs with Georgia, Ben & Micheal from the YEP (Youth Engagement 
Program) who join us fortnightly for our snooker competition! Once again, the scoop is 
here in the Times as we divulge all the ósecretsô.  
 
We trust you enjoy this monthôs Times - we wish everyone a very happy month of 
September  and we look forward to catching up with you, around the Collie! 








